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Come and Worship...Come and Serve...Come and Learn...Come as you are 

…Philip said to him, “Come and see” John 1:46 
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December Events 
 

December 4 

Stewardship Commitment Sunday 

and Pancake Breakfast 
 

December 4 

Family Sunday School  
 

December 18 

Christmas Program 
 

December 22 

Preschool Christmas Program 

6:00 pm 
 

December 24 

Christmas Eve Worship Services 

3:00 and 5:00 pm 
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When John heard in prison what the 
Messiah was doing, he sent word by his 
disciples and said to him, “Are you the one 
who is to come, or are we to wait for 
another?” 

Matthew 11:2-3  
Gospel for Third Sunday in Advent 

 
John had spent his adult life preparing people to 

receive the coming Messiah. 
He preached, and he 
preached, and he preached 
some more. He lived a 
destitute lifestyle and was 
not afraid to speak out 
against hypocrisy or sin 
whether it be from self-
righteous Pharisees or a 
king who stole his brother’s 
wife. 

 
The latter resulted in his imprisonment, and it is here 
that he hears all sorts of things about this guy, Jesus, 
who he had been telling everyone was the Messiah. 
One way or another, John had to deal with being 
wrong, and that is never an easy thing for any of us. 
Either John was wrong about Jesus being the 
Messiah or he was wrong about the kind of Messiah 
God was going to send to save the people.  
 
And so he sends disciples to ask a most painful 
question, “Are you the one…?” “Are you the one…?” 
 
Like John, it is not unusual for us to find ourselves in 
prison, though ours are almost always figurative 
rather than literal. Regardless, our prisons prevent us 
from living life as God would wish for us. This is true 
whether our prisons are self-imposed or forced upon 
us by life’s circumstances. 
 
We can be imprisoned by strained relationships with 
friends or family members. We can be imprisoned by 
an economy that threatens our means of providing for 
our families. We can be imprisoned by grief or 
depression or even arrogance.  
 
From our prisons we would do well to follow John’s 
example and ask Jesus, “Are you the one?” And then 
we must listen and wait for the Holy Spirit to answer 
our prayer. If we are granted the grace to believe that 

Jesus is indeed the one for whom the world waited 
over 2,000 years ago, it makes all the difference in the 
world.  
 
If Jesus is the one, then that affects the way we relate 
to family and friends. If Jesus is the one, then it affects 
the way we grieve and the way we work. When we 
come to believe that Jesus is the one, there is no 
aspect of our lives that is not affected. We are able to 
experience hope in the midst of loss and we are able 
to give and receive love in the midst of hurt. If Jesus 
is the one, we can be comforted knowing that he is 
stronger than any prison.  
 
This season of Advent is a season of hope and 
anticipation, not so much for Jesus’ birth, but for his 
immanent return. Through God’s grace, we are a 
people of hope. Through God’s grace we know in our 
hearts that Jesus is the one to come. Through God’s 
grace we know that there is no prison that can hold us 
forever. As we journey together this Advent season, 
know that JESUS IS THE ONE, and he is for you! 
 

Your Servant in Christ, 

Pastor Geier 
 

 

GIVING AND EXPENSE UPDATE  
October 2022 

 

          Actual               Budget        |    2021 Actual 
         

General and Miscellaneous Income YTD 
 $415,274.00 $431,430.80  | $435,250.52 
   

Capital Fund YTD     | 
 $140,387.50  $148,019.23 | $149,666.32 
 

Operational Expenses YTD  | 
 $509,618.30  $566,531.00 |   $494,642.88 

 

Over / (Short)    | 
 $46,043.20  $12,919.03 |   $90,273.96 
 
 

 
 

DECEMBER WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

For the month of December, the 
contemporary worship service that 
is usually held on the first Sunday of 
the month will be held on the second 
Sunday (December 11). A traditional 
worship service will be held on the 
first Sunday (December 4). See you 
at church! 
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Preschool Chatter 

 
The month of November brought cooler temps and 
plenty of exciting learning about night creatures, 
healthy eating, and Thanksgiving. This month’s 
actives included many hands-on activities, including 
making playdough, working and shopping in our 
pretend grocery stores, and a Thanksgiving feast! We 
talked a lot about what it means to be thankful and 
how God has provided us with all the wonderful things 
we have in our lives. As a staff we know one of our 
blessings is definitely being able to do what we do to 
help the children grow and learn on a daily basis. 
 
The holidays are in the air and preschool is really 
starting to buzz. The children started working on their 
Christmas program songs in early November and 
can’t wait to perform for their families on December 22 
at 6 pm. 
 
Thank you to all who helped our fundraising efforts 
through the greeting card sales and ordering gift cards 
through Raise Right. We greatly appreciate your 
support. While Raise Right is an ongoing fundraiser 
throughout the whole year, we will place one more 
holiday order on December 8 for those who still want 
to give physical gift cards for the holidays. 
 
As we move into the Christmas season, we pray that 
each of you finds the meaning of the season in your 
hearts. May time spent with family and friends be 
treasured moments for you all! 
 
Christmas blessings to you all, 
Becky Kaphing and Lorelei Rein 
Preschool Co-Directors 

 
 

Thank You! 
 
On behalf of the entire family of Alfred Weisser, David 
and Geneva would like to thank their St. Philip’s family 
for their overwhelming outpouring of love and care at 
the passing of David’s father. He truly felt at home with 
you, and he enjoyed visiting here and talking with you, 
and it is obvious you cared for him as well. 
 

David and Geneva Weisser 
 
 
 

SUNDAY SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 
December 4  Isaiah 11:1-10  

Romans 15:4-13  
Matthew 3:1-12   

 

December 11   Isaiah 35:1-10  
James 5:7-10  
Matthew 11:2-11  

 

December 18   Isaiah 7:10-16  
Romans 1:1-7  
Matthew 1:18-25   
 

December 25 Isaiah 52:7-10 
 Hebrews 1:1-4 [5-12] 
 John 1:1-14 
 

 

– AMONG OUR OWN – 
 

Congratulations to… 
Gary and Tracy Mathison on their 30th wedding 
anniversary on December 12. 
Robin and Lori Stark on their 40th wedding 
anniversary on December 18. 

 

 

DECEMBER 4  
STEWARDSHIP COMMITMENT 
SUNDAY, PLUS BREAKFAST! 

                     
Please bring your pledge card in its envelope on 

December 4. The Stewardship Ministry 
Team would appreciate if all cards 

get returned with or without an 
intended giving plan. Lots of cards 
means the mailing was opened 
and responded to. 

 
Following worship 

everyone is invited to a free 
breakfast. The breakfast menu is 
pancakes, sausage. fruit, milk and 
coffee. It will be served in the Fellowship Hall. It will 
be good to gather around tables for food and 
conversation. Please plan to come. 

 

 
FAMILY SUNDAY  

SCHOOL FUN 
 

The Christmas season is coming soon! 
Join the December 4 Family Sunday 
School at 10:30 am to kick off the season 
with crafts, stories and fellowship. 
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CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR’S 
WORSHIP LEADERS 

 
Are you going to be in town and worshipping with us 
over the holidays? If so, please consider volunteering 
to help with any of the worship services on Christmas 
Eve (3:00 pm and 5:00 pm), Christmas Day (9:30 am), 
and New Year's Day (9:30 am). The schedule is on 
the kiosk for you to sign up, or feel free to contact Lori 
Best at: loribest1@gmail.com or 763-807-3667. 
 

 

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM 
 

This year’s Christmas Program 
will be December 18 at the 9:30 
am worship service. 
Preschoolers-6th graders, we 
would love for you to come be 
part of the 2022 Christmas 
program. There will be speaking 

and non-speaking parts. Also, looking for musicians to 
play Christmas hymns. In addition to some practice 
during Sunday School there will be one rehearsal held 
on Saturday, December 17 from 9-11 am.  
 
To be part of the Christmas Program sign up on the 
Sunday School Info bulletin board OR contact Kelsey 
Wormley at KelseyW@splchastings.org or Pastor 
Geier at PastorGeier@splchastings.org. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE  
WORSHIP SERVICES  

 
Christmas Eve worship 
services will be at 3:00 
pm and 5:00 pm.  
 
In order to make 
everyone welcome and 
comfortable for 
Christmas Eve worship, 
all seating in the 
sanctuary will be open 
with no restrictions at the 
3:00 pm service.  The 

5:00 pm service will have social distance seating 
available in the wing sections, as has been done 
throughout the pandemic. The green taped areas are 
for safe seating with the yellow taped areas restricted 
with no seating.  
 
 

A Christmas Quiz 
 
Name the carol or song described... 
 
1. Oh, member of the round table with missing 

areas  

2. Boulder of the tinkling metal spheres  

3. Vehicular homicide was committed on Dad's 

mom by a precipitation darling  

4. Wanted in December: top forward incisors  

5. Hey, get over here you who are true to your 

spouses  

6. The lad is a diminutive percussionist  

7. Sir Lancelot with laryngitis  

8. Adorn the entryway  

9. Cup-shaped instruments fashioned of a whitish 

metallic element  

10. Oh small Israel urban center  

11. Far off in a hay bin  

12. We are Kong, Lear, and Nat Cole  

13. Duodecimal enumeration of the passage of the 

yuletide season  

14. Leave and broadcast from an elevation  

15. Our fervent hope is that you thoroughly enjoy 

your yuletide season  

16. Listen, the winged heavenly messengers are 

proclaiming tunefully  

17. As the guardians of the woolly animals protected 

their charges in the dark hours  

18. I beheld a trio of nautical vessels moving in this 

direction  

19. Jubilation to the entire terrestrial globe  

20. Do you perceive the same vibrations that 

stimulate my auditory sense organs?  

21. A joyful song of reverence relative to hollow 

metallic vessels that vibrate and bring forth a 

ringing sound when struck  

22. A maternal parent was observed osculating a 

red-coated unshaven teamster by yours truly 

23. May the Deity bestow an absence of fatigue to 

you happy male humans with good manners. 

24. A distant relative of Bambi with the same name 

as a former NYC mayor and a scarlet proboscis.  

25. An arrival halfway into the transparent darkness.  

Answers available at all Christmas Eve worship 
services. 

mailto:loribest1@gmail.com
mailto:KelseyW@splchastings.org
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COMMUNITY SERVICE / SOCIAL 
JUSTICE MEETING FOLLOW-UP 

 
Eighteen members of the congregation attended a 
Table Discussion on how we could expand 
Community Service/Social Justice efforts at St. 
Philip’s. A follow-up meeting was held with a smaller 
subgroup. 
 
Here is our plan… 
There is a desire to do more community service 
projects NOW as teams from St. Philip’s that serve 
the community AND promote fellowship AND 
presence in the community for our church. 
 
While there are already projects occurring (Meals on 
Wheels, Blanket tying, School supply drives etc.), we 
want to do more to be the hands and feet of Christ.  
 
An initial project of helping sort the 1200 pounds of 
food recovery (produce and meat) donated to 
Hastings Family Service from Cub one Monday 
morning a month has begun with a small team of 
people. We hope to establish a second team in the 
near future. We also want to expand the number of 
blood drives we do with the Red Cross and establish 
a park cleanup team in the spring. You may have 
additional ideas for team projects. 
 
We want to establish a new method of signing up to 
help. Once a month, an email blast will go out to the 
congregation stating the opportunities at hand. There 
will be a link in the email to Signup Genius, an online 
simple volunteer signup that many organizations use. 
You can sign up the day you see the opportunity and 
you will know if the slots are already full. Watch for this 
email in the near future. 
 
If you have other ideas for team projects and would 
like this to go out to the congregation via this new 
method, contact Cindy Toppin at 
ctoppin409@gmail.com. 
 
The social justice discussion led to many 
ideas:  climate change, homelessness hunger, racial 
justice, but no one idea prevailed. We need a leader 
who passionately wants to lead this effort. If you feel 
like that is you, contact Pastor Geier to discuss further. 
 
Thanks to everyone who participated. It was a great 
discussion! 

 
 

 

WE 
NEED 
YOUR 
IDEAS!  

 
It is that time 
of year again! Most of you know that St. Philip’s 
Lutheran Church is a generous community of faith that 
supports God’s work within and beyond our 
congregation. We invest at least 10% of our regular 
offerings in ministries outside St. Philip’s including the 
ELCA, Green Lake Lutheran Ministries, Lutheran 
Social Services, and Young Life. In addition, at our 
annual meeting we vote on ministries beyond 
ourselves to receive 10% of our capital campaign 
offerings and miscellaneous offerings. One of these 
ministries is to serve Hastings area residents and the 
other is to cast a wider circle including national and 
international ministries. 
 
If YOU have an idea you would like to be included on 
the ballot at our next annual meeting, please let the 
pastor, church office or a council member know. The 
council will then decide on the local ministries and 
broader ministries to be on the ballot at our December 
council meeting. 
 

 
HALLOWEEN DOWNTOWN EVENT  

 
The Halloween downtown event was a huge success 
on a balmy Sunday afternoon!  Thank you to all who 
generously donated food items and volunteered their 
time before, during and after the event. A big shout 
out to Bill and Vicki Pavlish and Bob and Susan Cruse 
for taking on the organization of the day. We served 
over 750 cups of cocoa (350 gallons) and passed out 
over 1,000 pieces of candy! We refilled our water 
supply at Second Street Depot. St. Philip's had a great 
presence for the annual event. 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Camp Sunday, January 22 
 
 

 

mailto:ctoppin409@gmail.com
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TRUNK OR TREAT 
 
On October 29 we had 17 vehicles and a boat join us 
for our first ever St. Philip's Trunk or Treat event! This 
event was a combined event between our 
congregation and our preschool. The weather was 
perfect as our church had over 85 children come and 
take pictures with some fancy cars, play some fun 
games, and of course get lots of treats! We would like 
to thank everyone who participated and hope to have 
this event again next year! 
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PHILADAZZLE BECAME A REALITY! 
 
From a couple of conversations in the summer of "We 
should resurrect an Advent Dinner like we had years 
ago..." to the establishment of a steering committee, 
to brainstorming ideas, Philadazzle was born. Again 
held on the first Sunday of Advent, it took on a new 
look to usher in the holiday season. At press time we 
are looking forward to a fun evening of food, 
fellowship, and music. A big thank you for all the 
weeks of planning goes out to the "ideas" committee 
that became the "doing" of the details crew: Gerri 
Lundby, Raul Jackson, Margaret Goderstad, Kathleen 
Luedtke, Geneva and David Weisser, Gladys 
Campbell, Lois Wroge, Deb Frandrup, Lois Twedt, 
Camille Johnson-Oster. We cannot wait to share 
pictures of the fun in next month's newsletter! 
 

 

STEWARDSHIP TEMPLE TALK 

 
November 13 marked the 
beginning of the 2022 
Stewardship emphasis under 
the theme “Embody Our 
Mission”. Al Carstensen held 
the congregation’s attention in 
a touching recall of his life as 
a member of St. Philip’s. 
Included in Al’s remarks were 
people who he holds in his 
memory and events which 
took place to enhance the 
church building or more personal projects like creating 
handheld crosses for individual members. To 
“Embody Our Mission” we strive to build and nurture 
each other. Al’s message represented how he has 
lived out that mission for over 45 years. 

 
Camille Johnson Oster gave the second of the three 

Temple Talks scheduled for the 
Embody Our Mission” 
stewardship theme. Her personal 
testimony of how St. Philip’s 
nurtures her life and fills her 
spiritual cup on a regular basis 
was warmly received. Camille 
completed her talk with a real-life 
story of three orphaned students 
being adopted by a 29-year-old 
woman named Rachel just that 
week at which Camille had been 

invited to witness. It was “a praise God occasion” 
without question. 

CONFIRMATION 2022 
 

On October 30, five young people took their vows of 
Confirmation in the faith of the Lutheran church. It was 
a moving worship service with extended family 
members present to join in the prayers of each 
Confirmand. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jenna Rossow 
is serving as 
an usher on 
Confirmation 

Sunday 

Jack Burke is a 
greeter as he 

welcomes Wes 
and Linda Ask 

to worship 

Front: Jenna Rossow, Alivia Brown, Reese Kuglin 
Back: Jed Carlson, Jack Burke, Pastor Geier 
 

Thank you to Photographer Kim Hoffbeck 

Members of the congregation greeted each 
Confirmand at the conclusion of the service 
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KEEPING CONNECTED 
Hello, 
We are the Zuzeks! My 
wife Aleaha (Zabel) and I 
are lifelong members of 
the Hastings community. 
We have an eighteen-
month-old son, Archie. 
He is a bright spot every 
day. We also have a one-
year-old Cavapoo named 
Sully. He keeps it all 
interesting. We love to 
spend time with either 
side of our family, as we 
are fortunate to live near 
many family members. We love to go for walks and 
spend time outside with our boys. Aleaha has a 
passion for design and decorating. I love anything to 
do with sports. Archie is as much of a boy as possible, 
as he loves trucks, cars, his farm animals, and his 
mama. 
 
Aleaha and I met at Hastings High School. I was a 
junior and she was a sophomore when we started 
dating. I happened to be a student in her mom’s math 
class at the time. Needless to say, I started to take 
math class a little more seriously at that point. From 
there we both went to Saint Mary’s University in 
Winona, Minnesota. If you know our parents, you 
could probably guess what we studied. I studied 
secondary social studies education and Aleaha 
studied elementary education. We benefited from the 
close connections we had with our professors and 
peers at such a small university. We got engaged on 
the bluffs of Winona just after college in the summer 
of 2018. After graduating, I got my first teaching job at 
Farmington High School and Aleaha was fortunate 
enough to be hired at McAuliffe Elementary School. 
She is in her fifth-year teaching second grade. Three 
years ago, I was hired in Hastings, and I now teach 
ninth grade Civics, as well as coach boys and girls 
tennis.  
 
We were married at St. Philip’s on December 28, 
2019. It was magical! Not too much later, Archie was 
baptized here in June 2021. We love being part of an 
inclusive church community where it feels like an 
extension of our family. I remember Aleaha telling me 
the story of how her family came to St. Philip’s. They 
had visited numerous churches in the area, but the 
day they arrived at St. Philip's the service had barely 
started when she leaned over to her mom and said, 
“This is the one. It feels like home.” We are so grateful 

to live in a town that we love and be a part of this 
wonderful community. 
 
Alex, Aleaha, and Archie Zuzek 
 

 

 
Hello! Greetings from the Nelson family! 
 
Sydni is our oldest at 22 
and she is studying at 
Inver Hills Community to 
be a paramedic. When 
she is not at school or 
doing ride-alongs in the 
ambulance, she can be 
found working in 
registration at Regina 
Hospital here in 
Hastings. With any spare time she has, Sydni enjoys 
hiking during the summer and skiing in the winter. 
 
Brayden is our middle child and is 20 years old. He 
works full time delivering auto parts for Factory Motor 
Parts in Eagan and is attending Western Governors 
University where he is pursuing a degree in 
Cybersecurity. Brayden enjoys golfing, skiing, and 
spending time with his girlfriend, Madeline, whom we 
all adore! 
 
Averi is our youngest at 17 and she is a senior at 
Hastings High School. She just finished her last 
season of tennis and is just beginning her final 
gymnastics season. She keeps herself busy working 
at Coborn’s and is almost always with her friends. 
After Averi graduates, she plans on attending college 
although she hasn’t decided for sure where that will 
be.  One thing she does know is she wants to work 
with animals! 
 
Quentin is employed as an IT support specialist with 
the City of Hastings and Heidi is self-employed with a 
cleaning business. When we aren’t busy with our 
children, we enjoy taking road trips to country music 
concerts and bourbon tours down in Kentucky.  During 
the summer we spend almost every weekend on the 
river. We recently moved to the country, and we 
absolutely love it! We have quite the zoo with our 2 
dogs, 3 cats and we will be adding chickens in the 
spring.  There is never a dull moment around here!  
 
We are so blessed to be a part of St. Philip’s and the 
memories we have made here! 
 
Quentin, Heidi, Sydni, Brayden and Averi 
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I’ve so enjoyed reading 
these stories each month 
in the newsletter, so when 
I was asked to write our 
own story, I couldn't say 
no!  
 
Warren and I met in Devils 
Lake, North Dakota where 
I grew up and he had 
moved for a job. I was 
moonlighting behind the 
bar at a local place in town 
and Warren was on a dart 
team. He rarely spoke to me but one evening he 
managed to tell me that he was a ‘big deal’ because 
he was on not one but two billboards in the area - of 
course, I drove by, and he was! 
 

After dating, getting married, buying a farmhouse 20 
miles out of town, and having Maxwell, we had the 
opportunity to move to Hastings. Once arriving we 
were determined to find a church family (having 
previously been members of St. Olaf Lutheran Church 
in Devils Lake). We trialed some churches in Hastings 
but kept coming back to St. Philip’s not only because 
of the location but the warm and welcoming 
environment from everyone in the congregation. After 
seeing how welcomed not only Warren and I were but 
also our boys, we quickly became members.  
 

Our oldest, Peyton, joined the Children's Choir with 
Ellen Diischer. He kept busy with the play each year 
along with school and sports. He just finished his first 
high school level sport of cross country (he’s currently 
a freshman) and is looking forward to the upcoming 
basketball season. He keeps busy hanging out with 
friends, hunting, snowmobiling (when he’s able), and 
playing basketball or shooting hoops as much as he 
can. He also gets volunteered for many things (by 
mom and dad) and currently is co-coaching Max’s 1-
2 grade basketball team through the Y. 
 

Maxwell, our wild-man middle, is a first grader and 
also keeps busy with sports (soccer and basketball) 
and enjoys all things Nerf, army, dress up (he has 
always had such a great imagination), reading, going 
on adventures, being helpful, and most recently 
Minecraft. He’s involved in the Children’s Choir at 
church and tells me he really enjoys singing and 
knowing the words to the songs. 
 

To round out our family we have Carolyn, who attends 
preschool at St. Philip’s - we have such an awesome 
preschool program! She has been my sidekick since 
day 1 and loves going on adventures with me since 

we typically spend our days together. She can often 
be heard reiterating me to her brothers (those poor 
boys). You can typically find her playing with her 
coloring books/colors, toys, in Kids Stuff at the Y, or at 
dance class with her buddies. 
 

While I could write about our kiddos all day, I think you 
may want to know a little about us as well…Warren 
grew up just north of Bemidji, Minnesota. After 
graduating from Bemidji High School, Warren worked 
for a year before attending college at MSCTC in 
Wadena for telecommunication. He moved around for 
jobs in Detroit Lakes and Alexandria, before 
eventually moving to Devils Lake where we met. 
Warren is currently working for CenturyLink in town 
and is always my go-to for tech support (his co-
workers are very appreciative of his work ethic and 
knowledge as well). You can typically find Warren in 
the outdoors, snowmobiling, deer hunting, camping, 
four-wheeling, working on our house, playing with the 
kiddos, or busy with one of my projects I dreamed up 
(he’s a really great guy). 
 

I (Katie) grew up in Devils Lake, North Dakota. I’ve 
always liked to keep busy, so even during high school 
I would work between 1-3 jobs as well as participate 
in extracurricular activities (golf team, statistician for 
the basketball team, manager of the football team, 
and yearbook among others). This didn’t change once 
I graduated from Devils Lake High School and 
continued my studies at Lake Region State College 
where I graduated with an associate's degree in 
Marketing (while there I worked on campus in the 
public relations office and was a member of the DECA 
club). Quickly after graduating, Peyton and I moved to 
Fargo, North Dakota so I could attend North Dakota 
State University for Hospitality and Tourism 
Management where I graduated with my bachelor's 
degree. After working in tourism for Devils Lake and 
being the events planner for the LRSC Foundation, I 
am lucky enough to work from home currently for a 
company called DailyLook. I otherwise fill my time with 
our family, volunteering on the Faith Formation 
Committee at church where I teach Sunday School 
and hold down my position as ‘runner’ during VBS 
(rest assured there is no actual running), as well as 
help on the Hastings Basketball Booster club where I 
run the concessions for tournaments and other 
events.  
 

We all look forward to learning more about our church 
family each month and will see you around town or at 
church.  
 

Warren, Katie, Peyton, Maxwell and Carolyn Thomas 
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FELLOWSHIP OF LEFSE  
MAKING RESUMES 

 
The post-pandemic era resulted in St. Philip’s lefse 
makers coming together again to create a volume of 
lefse for its annual Soup and Bake Sale. Two sessions 
were conducted resulting in 175 packages ready for 
sale on November 19. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Creating the lefse balls for the rollers are Vonnie 
Olson, Glenda Schnirring and Sharon Moody. Fifty 
pounds of riced potatoes were used on this workday 

Pastor Geier teams up with Tim Preston to 
do their share of the day’s yield 

Sally Anderson rolls the lefse with a friend, 
Jane, ready to turn the lefse at the right time 

Denise and Jim Jacobs, a husband wife 
team are highly experienced pros at this 

Geri Holmseth is the quality 
control judge on which lefse 
rounds get packaged for the sale 
 

Pam Hoffman partners with Sue Cruse, 
who leads the group lefse making effort 

Darla Kimmes and Barb Jorenby 
at their lefse station 

Deborah Dreher and Patty 
Todnem are a team of 
rolling and lifting the 

freshly baked product 
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TREE REPLACEMENT PROJECT COMPLETED 
 
The surprising loss of eleven trees planted in 2013, following St. Philip’s expansion project, was a surprising 
shock for St. Philip’s Grounds Team. Through the summer Precision Landscaping pointed out the conspicuous 
dying of the trees and proposed a plan to remove and replace the lost trees. 
 
Through the removal of the dying trees, it became clear that improper planting was the likely reason for the trees 
not getting established. 
  
The opportunity to donate one or more trees was given to the congregation and in short time, tree replacements 
were claimed by donors. The congregation extends its warmest and sincere thanks for every gift of a new tree. 
The list of donors is as follows. Some donors have chosen to honor the memory of a family member(s). 
 
Name                 Tree Variety 
Bruce Akins   In memory of Sherry Akins                   Common Hackberry 
Al and Gail Carstensen          In memory of David Carstensen              Sienna Glen Maple 
Chuck and Cynthia Clanton                                                              New Harmony Elm        
Pastor and Amy Geier     In gratitude for the beauty of creation     Japanese Lilac Tree  
Pam and Kent Hoffman                                                                    Autumn Brilliance Serviceberry  
Denny and Tricia Kohn           In memory of Ralph and Louise Farrell        Sienna Glen Maple 
                                                  and Vernon and Dorothy Kohn 
Ed Parkin                        In memory of Sharon Parkin                     Spring Snow Crab and  

Matador Maple   
Sadie Reiners                         In memory of Ken Reiners                       Spring Snow Crab and 
                                                                                                    Autumn Brilliance Serviceberry 
 
* An additional Japanese Lilac Tree ($450) is available to anyone who wishes to donate it. 
   
The congregation once again extends its heartfelt thanks to everyone who donated a tree. With spring will come 
the budding out of new and heathy tree growth. The beauty of God's creation, as found on St. Philip's grounds, 
will again be in its fullness. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

      OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
 
Every year, Robyn Tank and Emily Preston take the 
lead in presenting St. Philip’s members with an 
opportunity to personally touch the lives of children in 
another country. A box is filled with practical but fun 
and enriching items to fit the boy or girl in the age 
range chosen. Robyn and Emily manage the delivery 
of the approximately 50 boxes to the needed 
destination point. Many thanks to them for this 
outreach effort.  
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ST. PHILIP’S STAFF 
Gregory Geier, Pastor 
   pastorgeier@splchastings.org 
 

Noreen Swanson, Organist 
   swansonhastings@centurylink.net 
 

Ellen Diischer, Coordinator of Worship Planning 
   ellend@splchastings.org 
 

LuAnn Roiger, Handbell Choir Director 
   lroiger58@gmail.com 
Kelsey Wormley, Children’s Choir Director 
   kelseyw@splchastings.org 
Christine Rydel, Business Manager 
   christiner@splchastings.org 
 

John Diischer, Sound Board Technician 
   johnd@splchastings.org 
 

Lista Klocow, Office Manager 
  listak@splchastings.org 
 

Becky Kaphing, Preschool Co-Director  
   preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Lorelei Rein, Preschool Co-Director  
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Rachel Moritz, Assistant Teacher 
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Kari Vortherms, Assistant Teacher 

  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

ST. PHILIP’S LUTHERAN CHURCH  
AND PRESCHOOL 
1401 West 15th Street, Hastings, Minnesota 
651-437-6541 
www.splchastings.org 
 
 

 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Friday:  9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
 

Sunday Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship at 9:30 am   
(Livestream link on www.splchastings.org,  
YouTube and Facebook)  
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